
Crabtowne Bassmasters 
Minutes of June 9, 2015  

 

 

Meeting Started:   7:02 PM 
Meeting Adjourned: 7:53 PM 
 
Attendance 
Present: Steve, Glen, Alan, Bill, Jim, Denis, Fred, Kevin, Terry, Harrison, Jenn, Ken and Mike C. 
Charlie arrived eventually. 
Absent: Franco 
 
 April Meeting Minutes: The agenda and minutes were distributed before the meeting started.  
 The May 12th minutes were approved (Denis, Jim). 

 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Last month report balance: $203.56 (4/29/2015) + $16 cash = $219.56  
Month statement balance: $378.56 (5/28/15 $383.56 -$5 M&T Fee)  
Current available balance: $378.56 + $200 (Ken, Harrison Memberships) + $80.44 (4 Hats + 
BigFish - balance fix) + $29 cash  = $659 + $29 = $688 
 
Southern Region Report: No meeting. Bill McGuckin volunteered for July 8 meeting. 
 
Conservation: No report from Fred. June 15th, the size limit becomes 12” for bass. 
 
Membership: Mike Cherry’s membership application was approved by unanimous affirmation. 
 
Unfinished Business: 
Safety: Kevin has documented everyone. 

Marshyhope Team Tourney - Steve called the Federalsburg office, and was told the park can’t 
be reserved by a non-resident. He sent the requested letter to mayor and council outlining 
our plans. No response yet. 

 58 mailings sent, notices posted on MBN message board, shared with MBN Facebook 
(1100+ likes to date), contacted Dave Purgo of E. Shore Bassmasters of DE (182 
members).  

 To do: Jobs list will be sent via email and discussed at the next meeting; Charlie and Steve 
will collaborate on goody bag preparation. 

Steve will take fishing clothing to “MD Monograms” for names and logo addition. Harrison 
discussed having Gemini make labelled jerseys for $29 and up. A link will be sent on email 
to us and we’ll discuss it next month. 

New Business: We discussed the Tydings difficulties corrected last Saturday at Ft. 
Washington. Instead of walkie talkie use, the powers that be will investigate a cell phone app 
“Team Speak”.  
 
Fishing Discussion: Jim gave a glowing testimonial for Legendary® trailer repair. 
 
Tournaments: Club tournament for 6/20 out of Marshyhope will rally at rt. 50/301 WaWa for a 
4:15 AM departure. 1. Glen & Kevin, 2. Denis & Ken, 3. Jim & Terry, 4. Steve & Mike, 5. Charlie 
& Jenn, 6. Harrison & Alan (will direct the start). Good Luck, All! 
The balances (scales) are repaired and ready to go. We will have 3 for the Aug. 1 event. 
Competitors should be cautioned about speed limits on the Marshyhope.Motion to adjourn: 
honored by mass exodus.  
 
Submitted by Terry Helser, Secretary 


